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The second part of our
Rotary theme:  Building
Communities… Bridging
Continents very well
articulates the thrust of
Rotary International in
promoting World
Understanding among
Rotarians and the peoples of
the world.  It is so important a goal that the month of February
has been designated as the World Understanding Month.  It is
on this same month that we commemorate the anniversary of
the first meeting of Rotary International which was held on
February 23, 1905.

During this special period, all Rotary clubs endeavor to
conduct programs and projects that promote understanding
and goodwill as essential for world peace.

Many of our clubs had invited international speakers,
GSE alumni and resource speakers who share their insights
and experiences on best Rotary practices outside the
country.  During the Governor’s  address of Zones 10 and
11 (though held much earlier), the presentation of the
different clubs consisted of entertainment numbers
featuring dances and attires of different countries in Asia,
the Americas and Europe, Not to be outdone, the
Rotaractors launched their cross border friendship
exchanges vicariously thru social networking sites.

The month of February also saw the massive exchanges
of emails for matching grants whereby our very own District
Governor James Makasiar was able to enter into special
reciprocity arrangements with other foreign Districts for the
funding of local and overseas community service projects.

Lest we forget, Rotary is international in scope and the
world of Rotary is not lodged in the confines of the four
corners of our weekly meeting venue.  Its reach transcends
our territorial boundaries. More so, during this era of fast
advancements in computer and communications
technology where our foreign counterparts are just a click
away from our laptops, tablets or even cellphones.

Kudos to Rotary International and its dedicated army
of Rotarians and spouses as we celebrate its anniversary
and renew our commitments to pursue world peace and
understanding, and to serve humanity above self. God
bless D3850.

IPP Emilio “Emil” Aquino, MPHF

RI PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
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RAY KLINGINSMITH
R.I. President
RY 2010-2011

When I first joined Rotary in 1961, I often heard Rotary leaders say “Keep Rotary Simple.” In fact,
that phrase was part of the RI theme in 1956-57! However, as Rotary has grown in both the number of
members and the number of programs during the last 50 years, simplicity has become more difficult.

The revised RI Strategic Plan for 2010-13 is a refreshingly simple approach to keeping Rotary
strong and vibrant in the future. The three priorities of the plan are clear and brief statements calling us
to (1) support and strengthen our clubs, (2) focus and increase our humanitarian service, and (3)
enhance our public image and awareness.

It is a true strategic plan because each of the three priorities has a list of measurable goals, and in
turn, there is a scorecard to track progress of all the goals. We are realigning the RI budget to reflect the
new priorities, and we are trying to balance the priorities in all RI activities. Even the breakout sessions
at the 2011 convention in New Orleans will be balanced between the three priorities. The new plan with
the simply stated priorities will not be left to merely gather dust on an office shelf!

Please note the interdependence of the three priorities. We have recognized for many years that

Keep it simple

Rotary cannot provide exemplary service projects without strong clubs and that clubs cannot recruit and retain high-quality members
without significant service projects. The third priority now recognizes that in the modern world, Rotary needs the support of our communities,
of partner organizations, and sometimes of governments, to conduct larger service projects, which in turn build stronger clubs.

Rotary is now on the world stage due to PolioPlus. But we are still a grassroots organization, and our strength is dependent on the
health of our clubs. The three priorities of the strategic plan remind us that the success of Rotary is based on a simple formula of strong
clubs, significant service projects, and a favorable public image. Thanks to Paul Harris and other Rotary pioneers, it is a simple formula that
produces extraordinary results – and a better world!

DG James Makasiar presents the Greatest Gift Souvenir Book of the Rotary Club of Zamboanga City -West to PDG Oh Hea
Kon,RI District 3600 during the formers visit to Korea on October 23, 2010. Witnessing the turnover is Past President Kim
of the Rotary Club of Nam Seong Nam.



DG JAMES “McGyver”
MAKASIAR, MPHF

RY 2010-2011
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GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE

Continued on next page...

A Friendship Tour in Amazing Thailand
After a bumpy plane ride of three

hours, our group arrived at Bangkok

a little past one o’clock a.m. (Phil. Time)

on November 18, 2010. Our tour

group consisted of a total of eight

couples led by DG James and Lady

Tess Makasiar. The rest were:  DS

Butch and Ivy Blanco, AG Oca and

Ann PP Sheila Zaragoza, Ann Pres.

Brenda and I, Rtn. Tonton and Ann

PP Lynna Alegata, Rtn. Patrick and

Ann PP Beth Lee, Rtn. Gil and Ann

PP Marlyn Lim, and Dir. Raul and

Gigi Regondola (the latter couple

arrived two hours earlier). We were

met at the airport by hosts-Rotarians

who had a van  to transport us to

Imperial Queen's Park Hotel. From

there, we took a taxi to Royal

Parkview Hotel where we were

billeted….. which was just a stone’s

throw away from Queen’s Park Hotel,

the official venue of the Bangkok

Institute.   Feeling hungry after that

long flight, we did not allow the unholy

hour to keep us from proceeding to

Sukumbhit Road to eat the popular

sidewalk vended food. They tasted

very good (Dee Mak in local Thai).

We then headed back to our hotel

where we were all booked in just one

floor.

We were up and running by 10

am just after a few winks of sleep…

and then proceeded to the Golden

Temple to kowtow before the Holy

Buddha… drop a few baht offering

for the temple and then have a

memory stick load-full of pics. Next

stop was the famous Wat Poh Buddhist

temple.  It is the oldest in Bangkok

where one can find the Reclining

Buddha.  Within the temple premises

were four pagodas which

represented the first four Ramas

(Kings) including that of Rama IV of

the “King and I” popularity. More pics

abound. Then we went to MBK mall

where we ate the best of Thai food to

include Tom Yang shrimp soup and

Pad Thai…. exotically spicy and very

delicious. After a sky train ride from

Siam Paragon, we walked back to

our hotel to wash up.  Around 7:30

pm, we rushed to River City where

Chao Phraya Princess 4 was berthed

to take us for our River Cruise.  The

dinner was great and so was the

entertainment. We

danced and sang

with the Pinay band

together with some

elderly Chinese

Rotarians who

were also having a

good time during

that river cruise.  A

local Thai show

ensued in

d o w n t o w n

Bangkok which

was swamped with

visiting Rotarians

clad in club shirts.

We went back to

our hotel so

exhausted but fully

entertained.
The following day, after a couple

of hours ride, we reached the

Damnoen Saduak Floating Market.

We took the bangka ride thru the river

canal.  We bought fruits and souvenirs

from vendors along the river banks.

We passed thru the scene shown in

Bangkok Dangerous starring Nicolas

Cage.  Famished by the river

adventure, we went to eat in a nearby

resto. The food was great. Fried rice

had run short initially. We ate sea bass,

Pad Thai  and Kangkong among

others. The fruits were all

extraordinarily sweet.  Then we

proceeded to the Samphran

Elephant Ground and Zoo. We had a

Dear Global Presidents, Assistant Governors, District Leaders and Rotarians,

Greetings from Zamboanga City!

I am pleased to inform you that the District Nominating

Committee chaired by PDG Prince Gerochi, has nominated

Past President Mark Antonhy Or tiz of the Rotary
Club of Roxas to be the District Governor for
Rotary Year 2013-2014.

This is the official announcement. Please pass this

information to all your clubs and members. I am also

requesting the PP Chris Montero and IPP Emil

Aquino to announce this on the webpage and on the GML.

Thank you very much and more power.

By: IPP Emilio “Emil” Aquino, MPHF

DGN Mark Anthony G. Ortiz
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we supposed… were intended  to

monitor sales and for hygiene

purposes. We took a taxi going back

to our hotel and insisted on metered

taxi. We paid only 60 baht instead of

chance to go up close and personal with

the elephants who were good performers

in a Thai epic. They also showed their

football prowess. A Crocodile Show then

followed….with handlers playfully

displaying death defying acts by inserting

their heads inside the mouth of these

monstrous reptiles.

While heading our way back to

Bangkok proper, we noted the Thai

expressways to be very much identical

to our SLEX and NLEX.  Noteworthy

also was the fact that pickup vehicles

(like Hilux and Navara) were carrier

vehicles used to transport business

stuff. Most of these SUVs were

converted into closed delivery vans….

talk about the entrepreneurial

orientation of the Thai people.

While we did arrive at the

Queen’s Park Hotel to inquire for our

registration, we learned that the

registration table was already closed

with a swelling number of  over 1,200

registered delegates. The organizers

didn’t expect that overwhelming

turnout of Rotarians and had in fact

run short of kits and were already in

a panic mode.  We opted then to skip

the Institute altogether.

We then  went around to scout

for a dining place. After a rather long

walk (for over an hour), we settled

for a resto near Queen’s Park Hotel.

Brenda ordered the spiciest food ever.

We didn’t get to eat it but DS Butch

had a stronger palate and finished

the fiery food. Then Thai foot massage

was next on our list. We trooped to

the nearby massage centers where

we got a delightful respite and

pampering for our overworked feet.

For 300 baht, you get quite

reinvigorated to cover more ground.

Henceforth on the following day,

we started combing Thailand's

shopping paradise.  First stop was

Siam Paragon. We had a grand time

eating free taste food. Hope the

children were there…they enjoyed

munching all the free taste food stuff

offered in our local supermarkets.  In

the afternoon, we went to MBK. We

stayed there until 8 pm.  Returned to

our hotel and then had a very

enjoyable nightcap with Gov. James

and Lady Tess Makasiar at the

nearby Emerald Green Garden.  We

had tons of laughter...because we

were "bungol".

The next day, Nov. 21 was still

another free shopping time. We spent

our time at Platinum Paragon.  It was

a great shopping mall for women as it

caters exclusively to fashion items.

That meant Bangko time for me, Tonton

and Raul, just waiting our wifeys until

they were done with their almost

endless shopping.  For our lunch, I

enjoyed fried rice and stewed pork

while Brenda had her walang

kamatayan na Pad Thai. The stalls

used coupons to sell meals...which

a fixed rate of  200

baht. By 9:00 pm

we were at the Asia

Hotel where we

watched the

alluring Calypso

C a b a r e t .

L a d y b o y s

performed Vegas

and Cancan

dances...Japanese

and Korean

numbers with a touch of comedy.

Sulit...we said of the 500 baht we each

paid for the show plus a complimentary

drink. Normally, its 1,200 baht per

person. Again, a group of 16 was

considered wholesale which translates

to a whole lot of discounts in Bangkok.

For a nightcap, we settled at Patrick's

suite...which was the largest among

our rooms. We had a taste of the Thai

Chang and Leo Beer. We had a good

round of laughter while our Anns were

busy packing up our things. Slept

around midnight.

Nov. 22 was used up for last

minute shopping. We went to MBK

where Brenda bought Thai food

pasalubongs.....pork stick, sampaloc,

dried durian and so many others.

Then we went to Siam Paragon

massage from a chair worth 120K

baht. We went back to our hotel to

proceed to the airport. It was good

that we went there early because of

the long queues. Further, the aircon

at Suvarnabhumi airport was not

working well. We were drenched in

sweat. Just before boarding the plane,

our spouses still made their final last

minute shopping at duty free.  All of

them in fact bought their official

Bangkok Institute bag, the Longchamp

special edition. We finally flew back…..

again for three hours....but it was a

smooth flight this time. Arrived Manila

just before 5 am. Again, our ladies still

went around shopping….it never

ended except until we had our return

flight back to our beautiful ciudad.

Home sweet home…..sawadee.

where the ladies continued their

shopping spree while the gentlemen

had their pics with their favorite

BMWs, Grand Turismo,

Lambhorginis, Lotus, etc. Had a free

A Friendship Tour...

February 26, 2011.
The RCZC- East

officers and members
headed by its President
Rene M. Quijano led the
outreach program
serving 156 adults and
children. Barangay
Captain Obeng Tubilag
expressed the utmost
grati tude of the
Baranagy Divisoria
residents for the free
medical and dental
check-up as well as the
free legal services
offered by lawyers from
PAO.

Rotary Club of Zamboanga City East, Holds Humanitarian Missions
The Rotary Club of

Zamboanga City East  (RCZC-
East) together with Ateneo de
Zamboanga University (ADZU)
Rotaractors and the Public

Attorney’s Office (PAO)
conducted its medical, dental
and legal services outreach
activity at Barangay Hall of
Divisoria, East of this City on
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Governor James "McGyver"  Makasiar presents to President
Rolando "Butch" Olmoguez of Rotary Club of Ipil Sibugay two
units of Digital Video Disc (DVD) player for distribution to the
detention center of Ipil during the turn-over held at the Rotary
International District 3850 office on February 11, 2011.

Groundbreaking rites of the Children’s playground at the
Adopted School of Rotary Club Central Iloilo City : Ta-al
Elementary School last February 11, 2010

Rotary Bacolod West's Mangrove PlantingRotary Club of Zamboanga City West Valentine’s Party

Republic of the PHilippines
OFFICE OF THE CITY  MAYOR

City of Zamboanga
Asias Latin City

CELSO L. LOBREGAT
City Mayor

1st Rotaract Club of Zamboanga City West
Poker Tournament.

DR. MELVIN  DELA  SERNA...
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SECRETARY’S CORNER

PP ANTONIO “Butch”
BLANCO, MPHF
RC of Zamboanga City West
District Secretary

1. Polio eradication is and
will remain our top
priority until the job is
done.

2010-11 Foundation Goals

THE ROTARY
FOUNDATION

2. The Future Vision
Plan is here to
stay; we need to
embrace it.

3. Every Rotarian,
Every Year –
contributions to
the Annual
Programs Fund
are more
important now
than ever.

4. Remember our
Permanent Fund
– an organization
of our size and
scope needs a
sizeable
endowment for
financial stability
and security.

Rotary KIOSK; (K – Kabuhayang I – Isusulong O – Oportunidad
S – Sa K – Kinabukasan) turn-over ceremony. RC Central Iloilo
City’s response to the challenge of Gov. James “McGyver”
Makasiar to spearhead a peculiar project that can be a continuing
project to which the club can be identified.

Fellow Rotarians,

In a few weeks we are expecting the Rotary delegates belonging to District 3850 to converge

to the City of Zamboanga for the much awaited District Conference. As early  as two months ago,

the Discon chair led by PP Raymond Padayhag and his team of very able co-Rotarians are literally

burning the midnight candle just to ensure that delegates and guests from all over the Rotary

world will experience the Zamboangueño hospitality.

From the preparation of the hotel stay of the guests all the way to the nitty gritty of coping

with the daunting tasks of  going to all the details are more intensely discussed and reviewed for

the success of this convention, as we near the assembly come April 1 to 3 2011.

I would like to congratulate all the different committees for giving their time and sacrifices to

make this momentous assembly an auspicious one.

At this juncture I would like to convey a very warm welcome

to all our delegates and guests to the Latin City of Zamboanga.
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CLUBS IN ACTION

Once again, the SERVICE
ABOVE SELF commitment of the
Rotary Club of  Zamboanga City
North under Pres. Eugene F. De
Asis  has started the year 2011
with the CAREER  COACHING
to almost 250 graduating
students of Talon-Talon
National High School (TTNHS),
this city on Wednesday, January
26, 2011. This activity is in line
with President Benigno
Aquino’s program of guiding the
youth in choosing the right

Career Coaching for Fourth Year Students of TTNHS
career as early as they are still in
the elementary up to the
secondary level of their
education. The objective of this
activity is to avoid mismatch in
searching and getting the first
employment right after
graduation in college. Most of
the fresh graduates are
discouraged when after many
months of job searching and job
hunting, still can not get that
awaited first employment despite
complete requirements such as

the transcript of records, good
moral character,
recommendations from well
known   personalities, due to
mismatch or over supply of
graduates of a particular course
than the jobs available in the
labor market.

The fourth year students of
TTNHS were gathered at the
second floor of the building near
the Talon-Talon national road
preparing for the career coaching
activity. This was participated in
by the Technical Support
Services Division (TSSD) of the
Department of Labor 9 (DOLE 9)
, the Social Security System
Region 9 (SSS 9), and other
successful professionals  in the
business sector, academic sector
especially the guidance
counselors in various colleges
and universities in Zamboanga
City.

Mr.  Felix Patajo of DOLE
informed the graduating
students the most in demand
jobs in Region 9 and the
difference between white collar
jobs and blue collar jobs.  He
emphasized that 10-15 years ago
the trend was more on the white
collar jobs but this time the trend
has change and that blue collar
jobs are now more in demand
most particularly if the applicants
are highly competent for the
positions available.  Mrs. Shella
Tumbagahan Ducales, the
guidance counselor of
Zamboanga State College of
Marine Science and Technology
and at the same time the
president of the Career Guidance
Counselor Network Zamboanga
–Basilan Peninsula elaborated
more on the  basic requirement
of choosing  a course coupled
with the results of the National
Career Assessment Examination
NCAE.  With the appropriate
guidance of teachers, parents,
and the choice of the schools
where the course is offered and

most especially the interest and
aptitude of the fourth year
students. All these may lead to
the most accurate course to take.

Atty . Jack Felizarta of the
SSS elaborated the importance
of lawyers in every government
organizations in the Philippines
although in some private firms
there are less demands for
lawyers. He emphasizes that
students who are interested in
the law profession should take
first any four year Bachelors
degree, before enrolling LLB.
Students were advised to
develop in depth reading to
become successful in the bar
examinations. An LLB graduate
who did not pass the bar
examination cannot be called a
lawyer.

Mrs.  Ma. Pinky B.
Saavedra  wife of Rotarian Delfin
Saavedra a  shell dealer of Ayala
Shell Corp. herself shared her
experiences as nurse
entrepreneur. She elaborates
more on the three Ps to become
successful in any career: these
are passion, perspiration/
persistence and prayer. At least
the person has to invest Time,
Talent and Treasure in any
activity he/she is involved.  Our
very own Past President Oscar
Macrohon shared his life time
experiences from high school,
college life and his employment
in different firms before he
became an officer of a bank.
Being smart as a student and
choosing the right course led
him to what he is now.

Ann Pres. Maleene de Asis
elaborated more on the
importance of non - degree
courses that are TESDA
accredited. These are short term
courses and if the students are
hopeful to get the first
employment right after
graduation they may consider
taking up short term courses

Continued on next page...
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RCZC heals earth, reaches out to people

which are most in line with
their NCAE results. And if they
would l ike to avail  the
scholarships offered by
TESDA, they should visit the
local TESDA office  in the city
or CHED 9 and get some
requirements. Who knows
they can get any of those
scholarships offered by our
government.  After the open
forum Pres. Eugene F. de Asis
gave his forwarding message
telling the TTNHS graduating
students that they are very

Career Coaching... much lucky this time because
there is Career Coaching
compared to their times. The
choice of the parents or any

elder brothers or sisters who
were successful with their
professions will be the course
they should take. No choices

The Rotary Club of
Zamboanga City (RCZC)
conducted a medical-dental cum
environmental project at Sta.
Cruz Island last February 27.

In coordination with the
Zamboanga Ci ty  Heal th
Office (ZCHO), around 300
inhabitants of this beautiful
is land were check up by
medical doctors and dentists
for free. The islanders also
received free medicines. The
men, women, and children of
Sta. Cruz were elated and
grateful to RCZC particularly
ZCHO Officer and Rotarian
Dr.  Rodel  Agbulos for
heading the medical-dental
team.

While the medical-dental
team were do ing the i r
humanitarian work, RCZC
launched the i r  Adopt -A-
Mangrove Site at this island
with the support of the City
Environment and Natural
Resources Office (CENRO)
Personnel Virgil Valdez and
Elpidio Barrera. About 1,000
mangrove seedlings were
planted at the back of Sta. Cruz
Island by the group braving
sticky mud, bites from insects,
and sharp stones.

Mangroves a long the

coasta l  shore p lay  an
impor tant  ro le  in  the
ecosystem. Not only do they
serve as nesting areas for
crustaceans,  f ishes,  and
migratory birds, it protects
the coasta l  areas f rom
erosion. Worldwide there is
a campaign to conserve and
plant  mangroves t rees to
prevent negative effects of
climate change according to
scientific studies.

The newly organized
Interact Club of Zamboanga
City (ICZC) helped and
assisted RCZC in these noble
projects. Composed of high
school students from different

school principal , Ms. Letty
Vil lanueva   the guidance
counselor and all the staff
especially the fourth year
advisers who helped  in the
success of the Career Coaching
to the graduating students and
above all to the speakers who
painstakingly gave their official
t ime in sharing their
experiences and motivating the
students to pursue higher
education by opening avenues
to get that dream course and
become successful
professionals and perhaps
getting the right job.

to make but
just to follow
the dictates
and wishes
of the
parents.
   Lastly,
RCZC North
would like to
give thanks
to Mrs .
A r l i n d e l a
Ramirez the

Gov. James prepares to fire the starting gun for the RCZC fun
run to raise awareness on Rotary's fight TB now.

schools, ICZC is the f irst
community based Interact
Club. This club is composed
of young people with age

ranging from 14-18. They are
mentored by Rotarians to be
responsible young citizens
and principled leaders.

MONTHLY ATTENDANCE REPORT / JANUARY 2011

ZONE NO. CLUB NAME CLUB CHARTER MEMBERS NO. OF                   JANUARY            DECEMBER

NO. YEAR TO  DATE MEETINGS ATTENDANCE    RANKING     ATTENDANCE  RANKING
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

I 1 RC of Iloilo 17045 1933 43 4 49% 31 50% 36

2 RC of Iloilo South 17047 1971 26 3 90% 6 90% 5

3 RC of Antique 17015 1975 20 DNR DNR DNR DNR DNR

4 RC of Iloilo West 28828 1992 21 2 DNR DNR 58% 32

5 RC of Miagao 58693 2002 13 4 78% 14 73% 25
 

II 1 RC of Iloilo City 17046 1975 28 4 98% 2 94.75 3

2 RC of Jaro Iloilo City 25131 1988 21 DNR DNR DNR DNR DNR

3 RC of Central Iloilo City 27338 1990 20 3 68.94% 20 84.47% 12

4 RC of Jaro Centraline 29746 1993 15 4 DNR DNR 88.66 7

5 RC of Jaro South 31664 1996 10 DNR DNR DNR DNR DNR
 

III 1 RC of Metro Iloilo 17066 1979 56 4 61% 25 52% 35

2 RC of Midtown Iloilo 24342 1987 25 5 98.09% 1 98.8% 1

3 RC of Guimaras 27277 1990 23 91% 5 90.21% 4

4 RC of Molo 27939 1991 8 DNR DNR DNR DNR DNR

5 RC of Lapaz 30821 1995 15 4 DNR DNR 60% 31

6 RC of Dumangas 31821 1996 22 4 72.3% 19 72.2% 26

7 RC of Metro Passi 76428 2007 16 76% 17 82% 14
 

IV 1 RC of Roxas 17080 1964 27 4 75% 18 80% 16

2 RC of Kalibo 17053 1967 46 3 87% 8 87% 9

3 RC of Metro Roxas 22518 1982 47 4 65% 24 DNR DNR

4 RC of Boracay 50661 1997 22 66.34% 23 68% 28

5 RC of Metro Kalibo 54828 2001 21 4 DNR DNR DNR DNR

6 RC of Metro Roxas Central 74422 2006 28 4 DNR DNR 80% 16
 

V 1 RC of Bacolod North 17018 1973 56 3 92.77% 3 78.51 20

2 RC of Silay 17084 1973 17 3 DNR DNR 58% 32

3 RC of Escalante 17037 1976 14 4 84.78% 9 98.43% 2

4 RC of Victorias 17091 1966 11 DNR DNR DNR DNR DNR
 

VI 1 RC of Bacolod 17016 1937 36 3 DNR DNR 86% 10

2 RC of Bacolod East 17017 1983 27 48% 32 63% 30

3 RC of Bacolod Marapara 29076 1992 31 3 76.42% 15 80.31% 15

4 RC of Bacolod Central 31518 1996 23 3 59.97% 26 65.22% 29
 

VII 1 RC of Bacolod South 17019 1969 21 4 88% 7 88% 8

2 RC of Kabankalan City 17052 1974 30 4 DNR DNR 46% 37

3 RC of Metro Bacolod 25280 1988 23 4 84.6% 10 79.85% 17

4 RC of Bacolod West 27374 1990 25 2 92% 4 90% 5
 

VIII 1 RC of Dipolog 21409 1950 31 4 37% 33 77% 22

2 RC of Jimenez 17050 1975 18 3 DNR DNR 85% 11

3 RC of Dapitan City 25485 1986 10 DNR DNR 40% 38

4 RC of Oroquieta Centennial 69314 2005 14 3 57% 27 57% 33

IX 1 RC of Ozamis North 17073 1974 21 3 76.19% 16 78.57% 19

2 RC of Pagadian 17074 1975 24 4 51.04% 29 53.13% 34

3 RC of Pagadian West 17075 1977 32 4 68.75% 21 79.37% 18
 

X 1 RC of Zamboanga City 17094 1948 45 4 75% 18 75% 24

2 RC of Basilan City 17022 1960 36 3 50% 30 77.27% 21

3 RC of Zamboanga City East 17095 1974 27 4 66.50% 22 70.40% 27

4 RC of Zamboanga City North 17096 1980 20 3 56% 28 84% 13

5 RC of Zamboanga City Central 26956 1990 27 4 81.5% 12 84% 13
   

XI 1 RC of Zamboanga City West 17097 1971 58 4 80.65% 13 89.73% 6

2 RC of Metro Zamboanga 22275 1974 21 3 DNR DNR 76% 23

3 RC of Ipil Sibugay 59175 2002 26 DNR DNR DNR DNR DNR

4 RC of Bongao, Tawi-Tawi 69302 2005 24 81.77% 11 DNR DNR

TOTAL 1,323
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